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Dear Friends;

Many of you will receive this electronically, the day before Thanksgiving - so I want to start by wishing you an abundant
and happy Thanksgiving, with friends, family and love surrounding you. After dinner, Kailee and I are planning to go see
the movie "Won't You Be My Neighbor" with Tom Hanks playing the role of Mr. Fred Rogers. I am so looking forward to
seeing this film, and learned recently that the United Methodist Discipleship Ministries was asked by SONY Films to write
a study guide to accompany the movie.

On Sunday, December 1, we begin the new church year, Advent, that period of preparation and anticipation of the birth of
Jesus. It is a time when we take a pause and turn inward to reflect on and realize our need for Christ. I would suggest that
Advent also turns us outward to the needs of those around us and grants us an opportunity to respond in the way of
Christ. At Saint Paul's we are providing 200 blankets to seniors who are in assisted living facilities, particularly those in
rural and hurricane-hit locations (thank you, United Methodist Women!); we are sending our seventh hurricane relief
team to Port St. Joe to rebuild and repair homes; our choir goes out to provide Christmas carols to our homebound folks;
and many of our individual Sunday School classes have some kind of outreach.

In the pages of this Epistle you will find listings of all the Advent and Christmas events at Saint Paul's. May I encourage
you to participate as you can? We begin with our HANGING OF THE GREENS Service, which is a beautiful way to start
the season. This year we will begin earlier (the service is at 5:00 p.m.) so that those who like to avoid night driving may
participate. Ilove our HANGING OF THE GREENS - it is a wonderful Saint Paul's tradition.

I would also like to take this opportunity to say a huge THANK YOU to those who have served in leadership positions
during this year, and especially to our Lay Leader Fotena Zirps. Fotena has done a wonderful job of leading the Governing
Board in its work and has provided inspiration and direction. Ryan Kline has agreed to serve as the Lay Leader for 2020,
and I know that under his leadership, Saint Paul's will continue to move forward.

I am grateful for each of you who call Saint Paul's UMC home. Ilook forward to all that God will do through us and in us
and for us in 2020, and believe with all that I am that whatever might happen in the denomination, God is love - and God
is with us. Isn't that what this season is all about?

Blessings and peace,

Kandace

As we close 2019 and anticipate 2020, may I encourage you in two things:

1. To be faithful in your giving for 2019 - I would so love to be able to finish the year strong financially.

2. If you have not returned your pledge of support for 2020, will you do that today? You can do so online using this link
https://saintpaulsumc.breezechms.com/form/5716al.
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UNITED METHODIST
CHILDREN'S HOME
GIFT CARD WISH LIST

As Christmas moves closer, we are
excited to share our annual Christmas
gift card drive during a season in
which gift-giving and generosity are
especially celebrated. The gift cards
will be distributed across the Chil-
dren's Home ministry to the children
we serve. We would be most grateful
for gift cards in increments of $10,
$20, $25 and $50 from stores such as
Walmart, Kohl's, Famous Footware
and Gamestop. Also, restaurants to
treat the children over Christmas
break like Golden Corral, Papa John's,
Chick-Fil-A, McDonalds and Darden
restaurants. Please include a gift card
receipt and write the denomination on
the card if not shown. Thank you for
providing Christmas cheer! Some of
our children have never experienced a
real Christmas. Please see Janet Clark,
the Children's Home Representative
for Saint Paul's. She will be collecting
gift cards through December 1.

CHRISTMAS CANTATA

Every culture in the world has its own
Christmas legacy of song. Wherever
there is Christian worship, the eternal
story of the holy family is decorated
with a lavish diversity of tuneful
praise. From intimate lullabies to an-
gelic acclamations, the music of
Christmas covers the earth with its
message love and peace. The Cove-
nant Chancel Choir will present The
Song Heard ‘Round the World Sunday,
December 8 at both the 8:30 and
11:00 services. Come and experience
the songs of cultures all around the
world as we celebrate the birth of our
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN
RUTH CIRCLE

The Ruth Circle will meet on Tues-
day, December 10, 11:00 a.m. in the
Parlor for our annual Christmas
luncheon. Bring a salad or dessert to
share and come join us for good food
and fellowship. For more information
contact Peggy Harter, 339-1356.

GRIEFSHARE

Saint Paul’s GriefShare class will meet
Wednesdays through December 18,
6:30 - 8:30 p.m. in room 302 Cost is
$15.00. The class is led by Andra Cor-
nelius. This program features biblical,
Christ-centered teaching that focuses on
grief topics associated with the death of
a loved one. Your bereavement experi-
ence may be recent or not so recent.
You will find encouragement, comfort
and help in grieving the death of a loved
one or friend. You will learn how to
recognize the symptoms of being stuck
in grief and that you do not need to live
in bondage to certain emotions.

BOY SCOUTS SELLING

CHRISTMAS TREES

The Boy Scout Christmas Tree lot is
open. Hours are Monday - Friday 5:00
-8:00 p.m., Saturdays 9:00a.m.-8:00
p-m., and Sundays 12:00 noon - 6:00
p-m. Trees of all sizes, as well as
wreaths, are available. Buying your
Christmas tree from Troop 115
supports young men in our church
and community. For more infor-
mation, refer to the Troop’s website,
www.troopl15.us.

POINSETTIAS SALES
Our ROOTED youth are selling poin-
settias as a fundraiser. Youth are in
the breezeway between Sunday School
and the 11:00 a.m. service, or you can
use the envelope in the pew. Poinset-
tias are $14 each.

events,

THIRD THURSDAY
LUNCH & LEARN
Thursday, December 19, at 11:30
am. Our special entertainment is
Rodney Atherton’s quartet, In-A-
Chord. Please call the office by Tues-
day prior to RSVP. Lunch is $7.00 at

the door. All are welcome!

ONE SERVICE SUNDAY
AND BRUNCH
December 29, 10:30 a.m., brunch
follows our one service at 9:30 so
mark your calendars to bring a dish
to share! Helping setup is Seekers
Sunday School Class and clean-up
will be Cheers, Creation Care, and the

congregation.

METHODIST CHILDREN'S HOME
AND YOUTH RANCH
Thank you Saint Paul's for your
faithful support all year and especial-
ly through this Christmas season.
We have one more 5th Sunday,
December 29. Love the noisy
change. Merry Christmas and a

blessed New Year.

COLLEGE CARE PACKAGES

Sometimes when kids go away to col-
lege it can be a time of disconnect
from the church. We want to let our
college students know we haven’t for-
gotten them, and send a little bit of
love and encouragement to them be-
fore their December exams. If you
have a college student in your
family, please email becky@saintpauls
umc.org with their current school
address. If you would like to help
create and send these care packages,
make a note on the attendance pads,
or email Rev. Becky to be added to
the team.
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Care

NEW SILVERWARE LENDING LIBRARY
- 'H AR IS OPEN!

: ‘ Just in time for your holiday parties, our Creation
Care group has formed a Silverware Lending
Library where up to 150 place settings of metal sil-

verware can be checked out for free, and even returned dirty! This program is
designed to help our church reduce the plastic utensils we use at gatherings
because they aren't recyclable and end up in the landfill after being used for
only a few minutes. We invite everyone to live into the Plastic and Foam Free
FLUMC resolution that passed at Annual Conference by reducing plastic and
foam use. You can start by checking out silverware from us for your next
event! Email Cara at Cares4Creation@gmail.com to reserve today.

PRAY FOR THE CHRISTIAN OBSERVERS
AT THE UN CLIMATE CONFERENCE

In early December, our Creation Care leader Cara Fleischer

will be traveling to Madrid, Spain to participate as a

Christian Observer in the United Nations Annual Climate

Conference, COP25. This important meeting held December

2-14 will finalize the world's climate action plan--The Paris

Agreement--that will go into effect in 2020. The group will be
immersing themselves in prayer for world leaders to make decisions that will
solve the climate crisis and help millions of people impacted by sea level rise,
extreme weather events, and pollution. We covet your prayers. Cara and her
colleagues will be advocating for climate justice and documenting what they
learn in a daily newsletter. You can learn more about the program and sub-
scribe by visiting the website here: www.ccopclimate.org/ and follow Cara’s
blog at www.carafleischer.com.

UNIQUE GIFT WRAPPING IDEAS
THAT ARE BETTER FOR CREATION

Reduce your holiday trash and save money this year by trying some of these
fun gift wrapping ideas:

1. Display your gift in a basket! Find them at thrift stores and garage sales for
less money than a gift bag.

2. Fabric bags make beautiful gift wrap that can be reused year after year, and
fabric squares can replace paper wrapping.

3. Wrap gifts in paper you have on hand like newspaper, wallpaper scraps, or
brown paper bags, and recycle it afterward.

4. Use natural decorations like raffia, cotton ribbon, cinnamon sticks, balsam
branches, and pine cones.

5. Reuse jars and cans by cleaning them well and painting their lids. Mason
jars are also great for food gifts.

6. Place your gift inside a lovely tea towel, scarf, or blanket, and wrap it up.
Two gifts in one!

Recycling tip: paper wrapping is recyclable, but tissue paper is not (so keep it
and reuse it next time.)

Merry Christmas from your Creation Care Green Team!
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY
Teresa Bryan, Stan Etheridge, Danny Nystrand

Alan Martin

Kristen Ward

Wes Getman, Alan Harwood, Gary Mason
Bridget Chandler

Carolina Barber, Meg Guyton
Nancy Schildt

Debbie Weldon

Jo Ellen Brown, Wayne Fleischer
Ian Schrader, Annie Wilde

Pam Adams, Adam Rokitowski
Hazel Oliver

Werner Sachs

Barbara Nedza

Rachel Eggebraaten, Coraline Kline,
Ansley Vickers

Nancy Ross
Betty Durr, Angela Murphy
Deana Bray
Linda Doyle

Mark Chandler, Julia Cox, Marty Goff
Samuel Lewis, Crill Merryday, III,
Ruth Russell

Virginia Burley, Tara Hewitt
Dale Croft
Seiler Griffin, Peggy Harter

Laura Chandler, Doris Henderson,
Tristen Long, Eliza Wirth

Alicia Batailles, Carol Lee, Deanna Martin
Dot Roberts

David Burks, Cassie Griesheimer-Fischer,
Daren Shippy, Wil Stiles

Charlie Guyton
Alyssa Griesheimer, Heather Martin

Macy Kate Coston, Barbara Jaeger,
Norma Nahoom, Lilah Schroeder, Scott Turner

Corrinne Waltz
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ADVENT IN YOUTH SUNDAY SCHOOL:

Words of Hope, Restoration and Peace

When the early Christians and Gospel writers set out to tell the story of Jesus, the
words of the Old Testament prophets were ringing in their ears. But the prophets

wrote centuries before Jesus' birth, and while the Gospel writers looked back and saw SUNDAY EVENTS
how Jesus fulfilled those ancient words, these prophecies were originally meant for  9.45 a.m. Youth Sunday School
their own contemporary audience. The prophets looked at the people and events of in room 211

their present situation and sought to speak words of hope, restoration, justice, and
peace. These words were not meant to be put into a time capsule until Jesus would  4:30 p.m. Youth Choir in the Choir
arrive, but to be heard in light of the current and urgent needs of their communities. Room

The purpose of this study (which is designed specifically for youth) is to engage some
of the familiar prophecies we often hear during the season of Advent. Through dis-
cussion, Scripture study activities, group reflection and more, we'll learn about the
original context of these prophecies, explore the Advent themes inherent in them,
and how these prophecies also echo through the stories of Jesus.

5:15 p.m. ROOTED Sunday Nights
Dinner, games, and commu-
nity. Sanders Hall. Pickup is
at 7:00 p.m.

All youth are warmly invited to be a part of this study and, of course, of sharing joys
and concerns, group-building games, and yummy snacks!

Meg and Charlie Guyton, Sunday morning teachers

UPCOMING YOUTH EVENTS

December 8 - Parent Meeting During ROOTED
Parents are invited to join us during ROOTED for dinner in Sanders Hall, and then stay to go over the information for the
Winter Retreat and to review the calendar for the Spring and Summer.

December 15 - White Elephant Christmas Party
During our regularly scheduled ROOTED time, we will have a Christmas Party! Bring a wrapped gift ($15 and under) for a gift
exchange. Whoever dresses with the most Christmas spirit will receive a prize.

December 20 - Lock-In
It’s Friday night and school is out for Christmas break! Join us from 6:00 p.m.-Midnight for some special fun, games, worship,
and late-night festivity.

December 24 - Christmas Eve Luminary Set-Up
Join us on Christmas Eve morning to help set up luminaries on the church steps. We will be gathering at 10:00 a.m. and
should be done by 12:00.

January 5 - ROOTED Phoenix Party
During our normal ROOTED time, we will be talking about starting over. What do you need to let go of from the past year,
and what would you like to begin in the year ahead?

There will be no ROOTED on December 1 because we will be participating in the Hanging of the Greens service, and no ROOTED
December 22 or 29th, during the Christmas break.

WINTER RETREAT

MLK Jr. weekend we will be hitting “PAUSE” to take some time to reflect and connect. The youth will be traveling to Blue
Lake UM Camp in Alabama Friday night, January 17, and will return Monday morning, January 20. The cost is $175 per stu-
dent, which includes all meals and activities. Scholarship applications are available upon request. Registration is online and
must be completed by December 22.
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Handbell Choir will participate in the community massed ring, Ring in the Season, Saturday, December 7, 4:00 p.m., at First

Baptist Church. This concert is part of the city’s “Festival of Lights”. We hope you will attend. We'll, also, be playing for our the
morning services December 1 and 22, and for the Hanging of the Greens.

Youth Choir will sing for the Hanging of the Greens and the 11:00 a.m. service on December 15.

Saint Paul’s Dancers - Our dance ministry for young dancers who have had some training rehearses Sunday afternoons at 4:00 p.m.
They will participate in the Hanging of the Greens on December 1. Contact Stephany Nystrand (stephanymusictherapy@yahoo.com)

The Worship Band leads the 8:30 a.m. worship service periodically and rehearses as needed to accommodate the schedules of
the band members. We present music in a wide variety of styles including contemporary Christian songs, restyled classic
hymns, praise songs, occasional bluegrass, and other appropriate styles. We welcome musicians from young adults to mature
adults. If you are interested in serving in this ministry, contact Gaye Herndon: gaye@saintpaulsumc.org. We'll be playing for
the Hanging of the Greens and the 11:00 p.m. Christmas Eve service at Lake Ella.

Preschool and Toddler Music Groups - Our church’s Children’s and Music Ministries offer a unique opportunity for your
young children. Developmentally appropriate music groups meet on Wednesday afternoons from 5:30-5:55. The under age 3
group is for toddlers and their caregivers and is led by Stephany Nystrand. The Pre K3-4 year old group meets separately in

room 200 and is led by Gaye Herndon. We invite you to join us! (Contact gaye@saintpaulsumc.org for more information.)

SAINT PAUL'S, YOU'RE THE BEST!

Thanks to Saint Paul's financial generosity and the generosity of over 100
people who gave of their time, 25 bunk beds were constructed during our
recent Sleep in Heavenly Peace bed build. Volunteers ranging in age from
eight to the upper 80s ensured fifty children will no longer have to sleep
on the floor. Many thanks to all who supported this effort!

MANNA ON MERIDIAN

Bagging for Manna Monday, December 9, 5:00 - 6:00 p.m. Distribution
Saturday, December 21, 8:00-10:00 a.m. Both at Faith Presbyterian. Con-
tact Charles Hubbard, chazhub55@gmail.com.

Hurricane Michael Recovery Team #7 is ON THE JOB!

As you read this, our hurricane recovery team may be in the midst of it's
December 2-6 trip to Port St. Joe. Please keep in your prayers the fine folks
involved in home repairs and those who prepared food to keep team members
fueled: Larry Barlow, Connie Becker and Vyto Jurgutis, Barbara Block, Kan-
dace Brooks, Linda and Tommy Brinkley, Kathy Combs, Stepha-
nie Coughlin, Donna Crawford, Buddy and Dale Croft, Flo Dickinson, Betty
Durr, Debra Eggebraaten, Helen Ervin, Nic Fugate, David and Susan Gill,
Don Griesheimer, Charlie and Meg Guyton, Doris Henderson, Tara Hewitt,
Karolyn Holmes, Charlie and Susan Hubbard, Yvonne Kast, Charlotte Kea-
ton, Dennis Lee, Tiffany and Trey McNabb, Jill Merryday, Janet Newsom,
Ellen Osborn, Barbara Pearce, Lynne and Robert Pennock, Jessie Perry,
Wade Pierce, Lillian Reese, Ted Rokitowski, Jerry Roney, Hans Schroeder,
Sue Spencer, Carol Stern and daughter Donna, Lucretia Thomas, Nancy
Turner, Anne Wilde, Connie and Mike Ziegler, Fotena Zirps

SOUL FOOD

Bagging: Wednesday, December 24 - 10:30 a.m.
Distribution: Saturday, December 28 - 9:30a.m.
Donations are now being accepted in room 308.
Accepted items: shirts, jackets, T-shirts, jeans,
underwear, socks, tennis shoes, sunglasses, read-
ing glasses (any strength), razors, shaving cream,
deodorants, toothbrushes and toothpaste, all
types of toiletry items. Regular sizes are accepta-
ble, except for liquids (which should be small
sizes). We want to provide fifty Christmas gifts
for our homeless friends. We ask for dona-
tions of warm knit hats, gloves and scarves.
Contact Jo Ellen Brown at brown.joellen@

gmail.com for more information.

Santa Claus says, "THANK YOU!"

Our annual Alternative Christmas Market was
once again a great success, with $4200+ raised
to support these missions ministries: our
Cuban sister church in Yaguaramas, our part-
nership with Kate Sullivan Elementary School,
Jail and Prison Ministry, the Florida United
Methodist Children's Home, Soul Food, Man-
na on Meridian, Creation Care, and Sleep in
Heavenly Peace. Thanks to all who shopped at
the Market!
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SUNDAY MORNINGS FOR KIDS
9:45 - 10:45 a.m.
If your child is age two or older,
we have a Sunday School class for them!
Join us every Sunday, 9:45 - 10:45 a.m.

Join us in our
NEWLY RENOVATED CHILDREN’S WING:
Nursery - Room 203
Two Year Olds - Room 201
Preschoolers - Room 202

Kindergarten through 5th Grade - SPARKS 100
Sunday School every week from 9:45-10:45 in our New
Children’s Rooms on the 100 Level. We will have our
Advent lessons. Join us!

BREAKFAST WITH SANTA
Enjoy the fun and fellowship at our Annual Pancake
Breakfast with Santa Saturday, December 14, 9:00 -
10:30 a.m. Invite friends and family to join us for this
sweet tradition. Remember your camera!

AFTERNOON FOR THE ELVES
Saturday, December 14 - 10:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.
After enjoying Breakfast with Santa we invite you to leave
the kids with us! The “elves” may need some time for
mischief while the “little elves” are cared for by our excel-
lent staff! $20/1 child; $25/2 children; $30/family maxi-

mum. RSVP is required. Sign up on the website!

evends,

SPARKS CHRISTMAS MUSICAL
Our SPARKS Choir will present its Christmas music, The
Christmas Scene Revisited, Wednesday, December 11, 6:30
p-m. in the Sanctuary. We are looking forward to sharing
this multi-media presentation with you!

MOPS IN DECEMBER
The Saint Paul's MOPS (Mothers of Preschoolers) will have
its Christmas meeting Thursday, December 12, in Sanders
Hall from 9:15 - 11:30 a.m. All mothers with children ages
birth through kindergarten are encouraged to come. Con-
tact Jill Merryday if you would like more information.

CHILDREN'S CHRISTMAS PAGEANT

On Sunday, December 22, during the 11:00 a.m. Christ-
mas Eve service, our youngest children will present the
Christmas Pageant. Preschoolers, age three through 3rd
graders, are invited to take part. There are an unlimited
number of parts to be filled: shepherds, animals, angels,
Mary, Joseph and the three Wise Men. Sign up your child
online. Signups requested by Wednesday, December 18,
or call Jill Merryday in the office.

PARENTS MORNING OUT

Parents Morning Out is our weekday ministry to parents
of little ones. The program includes free play, music,
crafts, playground and snacks. Our hours are 9:00 a.m. to
12:00 p.m., and we follow the traditional school calen-
dar. Kids are ages 1 - 4, and we have spots available Mon-
day, Wednesday, Fridays... one day a week or all three
days. If you would like more information, please call Jill
Merryday in the church office.

SPARKS CHOIR
SPARKS Choir for grades K-5 meets in conjunction with our Wednesday afternoon Children’s Ministry after-school program.
We will sing for the Hanging of the Greens at 5:00 p.m. on Sunday, December 1 and present our Advent program, The Christ-
mas Scene Revisited, a multi-media retelling of the Nativity story on Wednesday, December 11, at 6:30, in the Sanctuary.
(Contact Stephany Nystrand: stephanymusictherapy@yahoo.com or Jill Merryday: jill@saintpaulsumc.org)
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CARE LIST

SHORT TERM:

Leah Allen, Ron and Mary Ann Braswell, Gordon Bowman,
Yvonne Brownlie, Edna Brownlie, Jim Chick, Kristin
Dowell, Carolyn Drake, JD Godbold, June Joiner, Susan
Johnson, Sandy Kendrick, Beverly Kinloch, Marilyn Lowe,
Nena Martinez’s mother, Hazel Oliver, Kristi Osborn and
family, Ethel Pearl, Marjorie Swanberg, Henry and Celestine
Turner, Wayne and Gail Wallace and family, safe travels for
Pastor Isaac and Tania.

LONG TERM:

David Beverly, Betty Blair, Terry and Carol Broadway, Bob
Caldwell, Louise Carpenter, Charlotte Chellman, Ivy Lee
Daniel, Norma DeRuyter, Margaret Farnell, Pat Giglio,
Nancy Graham, Oriska Henn, Ralph Hook, Leroy Irwin, Bill
Jones, Helen Keaton, Robert Kennedy, Ralph Kenyon,
Dottie Melton, Jack Pelham, Ruth Riley, Audrey Robbins,
Dot Roberts, Gretchen Scoggin, Terry Shoffstall, Ben and
Betty Spivey, Norma and Pam Strickland, Dick and Doris
Sublette, Melanie Tredik, our sister churches (Yaguaramas
Methodist Church in Cuba, Soisson Church in Haiti); for
peace in Haiti; those incarcerated and those returning as
citizens, and the people in ministry with them.

OUR STAFF AND EMAILS

Cone

OUR MEN AND WOMEN IN THE MILITARY

US AIR FORCE: Scott Baumgardner, Robert Berman, Steven
Boles, John Bray, Robert Byford, Cierra Carlan, Dane and
Becky Collette, Jake Hoogerheyde, Nathan Kraft, Nicole
Parker, Noah Shoffstall

US AIR FORCE ACADEMY: Christin Burrows

US AIR FORCE NAT’L GUARD: Andrew Bennett,

Micah Goodpasture

US ARMY: Rob Gricius, Burt Newman, Alan Sheehan,

Tim Strickland, Lucas Trammell, Caleb Weand, Dallas Wurst
US ARMY NAT’L GUARD: Lance Moore, Russ Tucker

US ARMY RESERVE: Page M. Baldwin

US MARINES: Daniel Aulph, Jett Johnson, Martin Kuhnle
US NAVY: Sean Allen, Michael Scherdin, Scott Thoroman

WEDNESDAY MENU FOR DECEMBER

12/4 - Movie Night
Homemade pizza, salad bar, dessert and popcorn for the movie
12/11 - Pot roast
12/18 - Chicken and pasta casserole
12/25 - No Dinner

NEW MEMBERS AT SAINT PAUL'S

Jacob Alexander
Laura Alexander
Maria Alexander
Hank Alexander
Yvonne Brownlie

Senior Pastor Ministry Coordinator
Rev. Dr. Kandace Brooks Peggy Benton
kandace@saintpaulsumc.org peggy@saintpaulsumc.org
Associate Pastor Nursery Director

Rev. Becky Rokitowski Bridget Weisbrod
becky@saintpaulsumc.org bridget@saintpaulsumc.org
Church Administrator Music Performance Associate
Laurie Batten Gaye Herndon
laurie@saintpaulsumc.org gaye@saintpaulsumc.org
Publishing Specialist Adult Choir Director
Linda Fletcher Cynthia Prescott
linda@saintpaulsumc.org cynpres@comcast.net
Director of Children’s Ministries Youth Ministry Assistant
Jill Merryday Raymond Pandley, IT

jill@saintpaulsumc.org

raymond@saintpaulsumc.org
SPARKS Choir Director
Stephany Nystrand

OUR BISHOP
Kitchen Coordinator Rev. Dr. Kenneth H. Carter, Jr.
Betsy Gingery
Children’s Ministries Assistant OUR DISTRICT
Kambea Chan SUPERINTENDENT
Sexton Rev. Durwood Foshee
Simon Webb
Sexton Assistant OUR MISSIONARIES
Odis Williams Delbert and Sandy Groves,
Membership Secretary Zambia
Mary Ann Brown
membership@saintpaulsumc.org
Church Treasurer
Timothy Scott
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

SUNDAY MORNINGS AT SAINT PAUL'S

8:30 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. Worship
9:45 a.m. Sunday School for all ages

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS
Monday - Thursday 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Friday - Closed

Find us on n at SaintPaulsUnitedMethodistChurch

Hanging of the Greens
Sunday, December 1
5:00 p.m. Sanctuary

Christmas Movie Night
Wednesday, December 4,
6:00 p.m. Sanders Hall

The Song Heard
‘Round the World

Sunday, December 8

8:30a.m. and 11:00 a.m.

The Christmas Scene

Revisited
Wednesday, December 11
6:30 p.m. Sanctuary
SPARKS Musical
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Holiday Happenings

SAINT PAUL'S UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
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Breakfast with Santa
Saturday, December 14

9:00-10:30 a.m.
Sanders Hall

Christmas Pageant
Sunday, December 22
11:00 a.m.

Christmas Eve
Tuesday, December 24
5:00& 7:00 p.m.
11:00 p.m. Lake Ella



